
Trinidad and Tobago continues to navigate a world of economic volatility that 
threatens to disrupt overall growth, stability and the gains achieved in the last year. 
Recent developments in the international banking sector, the increase in interest 
rates, fluctuating commodity prices and the ongoing war between Russia and 
Ukraine have all created a sense of uncertainty and apprehension among investors 
and decision-makers. Against this current reality, the Trinidad and Tobago 
International Financial Centre (TTIFC) stands resolute in supporting the Ministry of 
Finance in its mission to drive the country forward by developing inclusive digital 
financial services that can improve productivity, facilitate economic growth, and 
increase financial inclusion. This resolution is tied to the belief that economic well-
being is the patrimony of every citizen, regardless of their creed or race. 

With the current economic environment in mind, TTIFC continues building 
relationships across the public sector to develop a robust digital payment ecosystem 
that will benefit citizens and the business community. As shared in a previous forum, 
our engagement with the Housing Development Corporation (HDC) and the 
Telecommunications Services of Trinidad and Tobago (TSTT) resulted in the 
development of the ePay payment platform. In its first iteration, ePay affords HDC 
clients an easy, secure and convenient way to make their rent payments to protect 
and provide shelter for their loved ones. This solution has allowed HDC to move the 
needle in its revenue collections and recovery efforts. We anticipate this number will 
increase as more of the public learn about the safety and convenience of cashless 
payments.  

There has since been a wave of excitement among new stakeholders seeking to 
transform their businesses by adopting digital payment systems. 

This means that TTIFC has a tremendous opportunity and responsibility to work with 
agencies across Government, the Financial Services and any other sectors to ensure 
that their customers benefit from deploying electronic funds transfer (EFT) solutions.  
This is expected to improve, the ability to safely transact business with the 
Government.   

The TTIFC has established a partnership with the UNCDF to launch the Caribbean's 
first FinTech Sprint for Financial Inclusion in March 2023.  This is the first initiative of 
the TTIFC’s FinTech Innovation Hub, which is designed to support and scale the 
capacity of the FinTech Sector. Through this Sprint, local and global FinTechs will 
develop market-relevant solutions to address challenges which are impacting 
Trinidad and Tobago and the Eastern Caribbean.  These market relevant solutions 
would assist in developing the country’s digital payments ecosystems.  We look 
forward to seeing solutions designed and implemented by these FinTechs at the 
FinTech boot camp to be hosted through the Hub in July 2023.   

Now I present the Semi-Annual Unaudited Financial Statements for the half-year 
period ended 31st March, 2023. During this time, the TTIFC recorded a profit before 
tax of $31,615. We remain committed and are very grateful for the ongoing 
assistance and support from the Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago 
and our strategic partners in our efforts to move the country forward towards a 
financially inclusive and innovative nation.  








